

TIẾNG ANH 10 FRIENDS GLOBAL

UNIT 7 - PRACTICE TEST 1

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following sentences.

1. A. harvested B. departed C. tasted D. arrived
2. A. adventure B. advertise C. adverb D. add

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose stress pattern is different from that of the other three in each of the following sentences.

3. A. botanical B. aquarium C. spectacular D. atmospheric
4. A. adventure B. separate C. tourism D. habitat

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

5. We couldn't fly _____ because all the tickets had been sold out.
A. economics B. economy C. economical D. economic
6. Once you've booked your vacation, pack your _____ and get ready for an adventure.
A. suitcase B. identifications C. lunch D. ferry
7. One way to find a good _____ is to check with a _____.
A. deal / travel agent B. place / store C. package / shop D. tourism / agent
8. The company runs _____ at airports throughout south-east Asia.
A. duty-free shops B. fishmonger C. pet shop D. flea market
9. It is the hotel _____'s job to make guests feel welcome, to check them in and out efficiently, and to deal professionally with problems.
A. receptionist B. housekeeper C. porter D. concierge
10. The holiday resort offers all the _____ a young family could want.
A. itineraries B. vicinity C. amenities D. expectancy
11. _____ of tourists come here every summer.
A. Trains B. Hordes C. Boards D. Crews
12. She's always complaining that she doesn't have enough money, but we're all in the same _____.
A. road B. ship C. boat D. sail
13. The weather went from bad to _____ as the storm intensified.
A. worse B. worst C. badly D. the worst

14. After a busy week, I just want to _____ the town on Saturday night.
A. bit B. hit C. treat D. beat
15. That horrible hotel was a case of any port in a _____ as we couldn't find any place to spend the night.
A. hurricane B. typhoon C. tornado D. storm
16. When they gave me my new _____ pass, they didn't ask me if I'd prefer a window seat or an _____ seat – and I was stuck in the middle.
A. boarding/aisle B. landing/middle C. entrance/aisle D. arriving/rear
17. Last week I had the worst business _____ I've ever taken. Normally a travel _____ takes care of booking my flight and _____ my hotel reservation, but this time I decided to _____ the travel arrangements myself.
A. travel/agent/making/make B. trip/agency/making/make
C. voyage/agency/taking/do D. occasion/agency/doing/take
18. I had booked three nights at a _____ hotel in the red-light district where I was sleeping on an uncomfortable mattress in a dingy room.
A. luxurious B. seedy C. spoon D. plate
19. After downsizing six months ago, the tour operator is now planning to _____ more tour guides.
A. fire B. dismiss C. inquire D. hire

Mark the letter A, B, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

20. "It poured with rain every single day of our trip." – " _____ "
A. That's terrible. B. That's nonsense C. How disappointed! D. I doubt it
21. "Excuse me, is anybody sitting here?" - " _____ "
A. Yes, I am so glad. B. No, thanks.
C. Sorry, the seat is taken. D. Yes. You can sit here.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

22. If you are at a loose end this weekend, I will show you round the city.
A. free B. satisfied C. occupied D. reluctant
23. Susan lost her head when she suddenly woke up and saw the house on fire.
A. kept calm B. became panic C. lost control D. get confused

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

24. I have to watch my back in Venice – there are a lot of pickpockets there.
 A. mind my back B. be careful C. look back often D. hurry up
25. We've got a long way to go. Let's hit the road now to make it by sunset.
 A. set off B. see off C. put off D. call off

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is CLOSEST in meaning to each of the following questions.

26. She said, 'John, I'll show you round my city when you're here.'
 A. She made a trip round her city with John.
 B. She's shown John round her city.
 C. She suggested to show John round her city.
 D. She promised to show John round her city.
27. 'Would you like some coffee?' Peter asked me.
 A. Peter offered to give me some coffee.
 B. Peter promised to take me to a coffee shop.
 C. Peter recommended some coffee to me.
 D. Peter wanted to know if I could drink coffee.
28. 'What shall I do with all this money?' said Peter.
 A. Peter was asking what he would do with all the money.
 B. Peter asked what would he do with all that money.
 C. Peter didn't know what to do with all the money.
 D. Peter was wondering what he should do with all that money.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

29. (A) Flight attendees are (B) supposed to greet passengers (C) with a warm smile as they (D) board the plane.
30. (A) The roadworks on Vo Van Kiet avenue have caused some traffic delays, (B) yet they are necessary (C) ensure (D) safer driving conditions.
31. Lan (A) has lived in London for (B) quite a long time but (C) she's living with her family in Hanoi (D) at present.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best combines each pair of sentences in the following questions.

32. The bird covered the nest with her wings. She wanted to protect her eggs.
 A. The nest covered by the bird with her wings can protect her eggs.
 B. Covered by the bird's wings, she could protect her eggs.

- C. The bird covered the nest with her wings so as to protect her eggs.
 D. In order to protect the nest, the bird covered the eggs with her wings.
33. She couldn't tell the truth. She had to tell lies.
 A. She couldn't tell the truth so that she had to tell lies.
 B. It was impossible for her to tell the truth, she had to tell lies as a result.
 C. She told lies, so she couldn't tell the truth.
 D. As she couldn't tell the truth, she told lies.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 34 to 38

To (34) _____ it may concern

On June 27, I took Air Spain flight #1477 from Paris to Toronto.

Flight #1477 was excellent, but after arriving (35) _____ Toronto, I soon discovered that my huge suitcase containing all my clothes for the trip (36) _____ onto the airplane. Later, I was informed that I would not be able to receive the suitcase during my entire week-long stay in Toronto. Naturally, I felt very disappointed.

This was a big inconvenience to me. Even though two months have (37) _____, the airline has still not located my suitcase. I would like to be reimbursed for this. I have enclosed an application and would truly appreciate (38) _____ your response within the next few days.

Thank you very much for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Lisa Chen

- | | | | |
|----------------------------|------------------------|------------------------|--------------------|
| 34. A. whom | B. who | C. people | D. which |
| 35. A. in | B. at | C. to | D. on |
| 36. A. had not been loaded | B. has not been loaded | C. would not be loaded | D. were not loaded |
| 37. A. worn by | B. stood by | C. passed by | D. gone by |
| 38. A. receive | B. received | C. to receive | D. receiving |

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions from 39 to 43.

Once, a typical vacation was a week at the beach or a lake – near home or somewhere with more reliable weather. But recently, vacationers have been looking for a different vacation experience. Perhaps inspired by wildlife documentaries on television, tourists have been flocking to places like

Kenya and South Africa for safaris and bush camps. Interest in China has been growing too. Large numbers of tourists have visited China on cultural tours since the 2008 Olympic Games. Meanwhile, travel companies have been promoting the traditional vacation package with a new **twist** to attract more customers: spa vacations in Spain and luxury historical tours in Egypt. One of the most notable changes is that the older generation of vacationers has been traveling like never before. The number of vacationers over 60 has been growing. Cruise destinations in the Caribbean or even to Antarctica are no longer just for young adventurers.

39. What is the main topic of the passage?
 - A. Vacationers nowadays prefer travelling abroad.
 - B. Ecotourism should be promoted around the world.
 - C. People are changing the way they enjoy their vacation.
 - D. There is a difference in travel preference between the youths and the elders.
40. According to the passage, a large number of tourists have joined safari tours in Africa likely because
 - A. they want to protect the environment
 - B. they are affected by a TV programme.
 - C. they no longer find beaches or lakes interesting.
 - D. they are attracted by the weather patterns there.
41. Since the 2008 Olympic Games,
 - A. more tourists have visited mountains in China.
 - B. tickets for cultural tours in China have been priced down.
 - C. it has been difficult to become travel agencies in China.
 - D. cultural sites China have been packed with tourists.
42. The underlined word "**twist**" can be best replaced by
 - A. dance
 - B. turn
 - C. change
 - D. promotion
43. It can be inferred from the passage that
 - A. Cruises to the Antarctica have long been popular among young travellers.
 - B. Spa vacations in Spain have attracted a lot of Egyptian tourists every year.
 - C. The number of young travellers is on the increase.
 - D. Vacationers determine their destinations based on airfares.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions from 44 to 50.

NATURE IS GOOD FOR YOU

■ How do you feel about nature? After spending hours indoors, do you often feel like going outside for a walk? Or if you work for hours at your desk, do you feel better when you take a break and visit your local park? Most people think that nature is good for us; it's good for our bodies and good for our brains. However, humans are spending more time inside and less time outside. For example, the number of visitors to Canada's national parks is going down every year. And in countries such as the USA, only 10% of teenagers spend time outside every day. Many doctors feel that this is a problem in the twenty-first century, and that it is making our physical health worse.

■ As a result, some doctors are studying the connection between nature and health; one example of this is the work of Dr. Matilda van den Bosch in Sweden. The doctor gave two groups of people a math test. During the test, the heart rate of people in both groups increased. After the test, one group of people sat in a 3D-virtual-reality room with pictures and sounds of nature for fifteen minutes. Later, their heart rates were slower than the heart rates of people in the other group. The virtual **contact** with nature helped these people feel more relaxed. Another good example of how nature is good for health comes from Canada. In Toronto, researchers studied 31,000 people living in cities. Overall, they found that people who lived near parks were healthier.

■ Because of studies like these, some countries and cities want nature to be part of people's everyday life. In Dubai, for example, there are plans for a new shopping mall with a large garden, so shoppers can relax outside with trees, plants, and water. In some countries, such as Switzerland – “forest schools” are popular; schoolchildren study their subjects in the forest and do lots of exercise outside. And South Korea is another good example; It has new forest near its cities, and around 13 million people visit these forests every year. After building cities for so long, perhaps it's now time to start rebuilding nature.

44. What is the main idea of the 1st paragraph?
 - A. How much time we spend outdoors.
 - B. Do you love nature?
 - C. Teens spend more time indoors.
 - D. Doctors' warning
45. According to the 1st paragraph, what is the main change in how people spend their time?
 - A. Young people love to visit more natural sites such as major national parks in North America.
 - B. Employees nowadays do not like to work in groups.
 - C. People tend to spend their time on indoor activities.
 - D. Teenagers in the USA spend most of their time outdoors.
46. What is happening at national parks in Canada?
 - A. Fewer tourists like to visit these parks.
 - B. The entrance to these parks is no longer free of charge.

- C. These parks are common with teenagers.
D. More Americans are visiting these national parks.
47. After the math test carried out by Dr. Matilda, where did some people look at pictures of nature?
A. on a mountain B. under the sea C. in a forest D. in a room
48. What is NOT TRUE about Dr. Matilda's experiment?
A. All the participants did a math test.
B. People in both groups experienced an increase in heart rates.
C. The virtual connection with nature had a relaxing effect.
D. Sitting in a 3D-virtual-reality room with music helped lower the participants' heart rates.
49. The underlined word "**contact**" in the 2nd paragraph has the closest meaning to
A. communication B. touch C. protection D. application
50. It can be inferred from the 3rd paragraph that
A. Forest schools are common and affordable in countries like Switzerland.
B. A large number of tourists contributed to the reforestation in South Korea.
C. Asian countries are not much aware of rebuilding nature.
D. Shoppers in Dubai will soon experience a new department store with plants and trees.

---THE END OF THE TEST---